
Planned Parenthood distances itself from its eugenics roots, removes founder
Margaret Sanger’s name from its NYC building

[Planned Parenthood founder Margaret] Sanger, a public health nurse who opened the first birth control
clinic in the United States in Brooklyn in 1916, has long been lauded as a feminist icon and reproductive-
rights pioneer. 
But her legacy also includes supporting eugenics, a discredited belief in improving the human race
through selective breeding, often targeted at poor people, those with disabilities, immigrants and people of
color.

“The removal of Margaret Sanger’s name from our building is both a necessary and overdue step to
reckon with our legacy and acknowledge Planned Parenthood’s contributions to historical reproductive
harm within communities of color,” Karen Seltzer, the chair of the New York affiliate’s board, said in a
statement.

The group is also talking to city leaders about replacing Ms. Sanger’s name on a street sign that has hung
near its offices on Bleecker Street for more than two decades.

The actions thrust Ms. Sanger onto a growing list of historical figures whose legacies are being re-
evaluated amid both widespread protests against systemic racism and a pandemic that has exposed
racial and economic inequalities in health care services.
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“Planned Parenthood, like many other organizations that have existed for a century or more, is reckoning
with our history, and working to address historical inequities to better serve patients and our mission,”
Melanie Roussell Newman, a spokeswoman for the group, said in the statement.
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